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CONWAY VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER'S MEETING
  Thursday April 5, 2018
Minutes
Meeting was called to order at 4:45 p.m.
Commissioners present: Steve Bamsey, Michael Digregorio, Tom Buco
Others present: Gregg Quint- Superintendent, Assistant Superintendent Steve Anderson, Chief Solomon, and Amy Snow-Municipal Bookkeeper
Others: Bill Hounsell 
ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS
Mr. Buco made a motion to approve items A through D, motion seconded by Mr. Digregorio; Discussion: Mr. Buco questioned if the truck had been delivered yet. Mr. Quint responded we are getting it tomorrow morning. Mr. Buco commented he appreciates the office staffs attention to the Eversource bill, he also asked about the Granite State Analytical bill. Mr. Anderson explained it was for the water testing. The lease for the monitor defibrillator was briefly discussed. Motion passed 3-0-0.

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to sign and approve the Superintendent’s and Fire Chief’s time sheets for week ending 4/1/2018, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0. 
Mr. Digregorio made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes dated 3/29/18, Mr. Buco seconded the motion; motion passed 3-0-0.
Mr. Bamsey questioned if the methane testing has been done. Mr. Anderson responded yes, it has been done quarterly. The reading has been 0%. 

Mr. Bamsey informed the board he has a contact in to NH Municipal Association to make sure there is not going to be any conflict of interest with Mr. Digregorio taking a part time consulting position with ISM Solar (even though he is recusing himself from any voting regarding ISM Solar). Mrs. Snow updated the board she received an email from Greg Lucini updating her on the progress thus far and that they are waiting for the snow to melt to get back on the site. (See attached).

Mr. Buco updated the board on house bill 55 regarding Fire Marshall’s authority to make arrest. The bill was defeated in the house. Chief Solomon gave a brief history on the background of the bill. 

BILL HOUNSELL

Bill Hounsell entered the meeting at 5:00 p.m.
Bill Hounsell came before the Board to update them on what he has been doing on behalf CVFD. He started his update with the Drinking Water Trust Fund settlement with Exxon. He gave a brief background on Mobile settlement regarding the condition that it be used for MTBE and how the money was put into a trust fund overseen by the Attorney General and the NH of Environmental Services set up a separate department to administer it. 
He went on to explain Exxon lost the suit and the State won $300 million dollars. The money is not conditional for being used for MTBE can be used for a broader range for stuff which is why Bill has been following it closely. The money cannot be used for waste water however it can be used for drinking water. There is 277 million that has not been used yet. Mr. Digregorio asked if the Main Street project would qualify for any of the MTBE money. Mr. Hounsell responded he thinks we have a good argument for getting grant money. The problem is the project has been delayed many times. Mr. Buco stated on Wednesday April 18th there will be workshop in Concord on the program; he has a draft of the application to apply and so we know what the specifications are to apply. Discussion ensued SRF Loan and matching grants and timeline around starting the Main St. project. 
Mr. Quint and Mrs. Snow reiterated the money cannot be used for waste water but it can be used for water mains. Mr. Hounsell responded it depends if you have aging infrastructure that you need replacing. Main St. project was mentioned and Mr. Hounsell responded the problem with that is we have an infrastructure in the middle of a State project; this puts CVFD in the innovative approach position where municipal projects have to be coordinated with State projects. Mr. Quint followed up his question stating there is led joint pipe across Hubble’s field that comes directly out of CVFD wells he questioned if that would qualify for the money. 

 Discussion ensued around other MTBE plumes outside the district and the plume that is moving toward Conway Elementary that is being monitored. Mr. Bamsey questioned using some of the money towards excavating some of the soil and getting rid of it. Mr. Hounsell responded it will build a stronger case for the Main St. project. Discussion ensued on how the plume could eventually contaminate the Saco River. 

Action: Be thinking of projects that may be covered by the money and updating the Master Plan to reflect projects CVFD would like to get done. Attend the April 18th meeting. Bill Hounsell and Tom Buco will be attending the meeting. Registration deadline is April 9th.
Bill left the meeting at 5:55 p.m.
SUPERINTENDANT’S BUSINESS
Mr. Quint presented an abatement request on behalf of 283 West Main St.

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to abate $205.06 for 283 West Main St. Mr. Bamsey seconded the motion; Motion passed 3-0-0. 

Mr. Anderson briefed the board on lining the pipe. He explained they have to pre camera the pipe again because it will have been a year. There will be two invoices one for lining the pipe and one for the pre clean and camera. Mr. Digregorio asked about the traffic control. Mr. Anderson responded they took that off the quote. The extra money that was not budgeted for will come out of the operating budget. Mrs. Snow got direction from the DRA. 

Mr. Anderson also reported the semiannual backflow testing is being done now. Discussion ensued around doing the pre clean and cameraing at night on the pipe lining project and having Steve and Bruno working at night to do traffic control for the project and making sure they have the right equipment and letting Gem Coin Laundry know about the lining of the pipe because they may have to shut down the laundromats for one night.  
FIRE CHIEF’S BUSINESS

Chief Solomon updated the board that he met with Paul D. a couple of times once regarding radios. Chief is working with the town on seeking a grant through the Northern Boarders Region grant for the radios. Partnering with the Sheriff’s department for the next piece of their radio project and putting in a joint application with the Norther Boarders Region is also being considered. 
The second meeting was regarding the boilers. Paul D is reviewing Chiefs bid documents and will get back to Chief Solomon. The boilers will remain to be propane. Thermostats will need to be updated and replaced to get the proper operation and efficiency. 

With George Walker leaving there was discussion if Chief Solomon wanted to assume the position of Emergency Management Director again. Commissioner Digregorio asked Chief Solomon to let the board know if the position is something he is considering. 
BOOKEEPERS BUSINESS 

Mrs. Snow presented a letter to request $30,000 be deposited into the Building Maintenance fund.

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to request enclosed funds of $30,000 to be deposited into the CVFD Building Maintenance Trust Fund #6583 per the 2018 Annual Meeting Minutes, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0.

Mrs. Snow gave arranges update (see attached). 

Policies were reviewed next.

Press Releases was reviewed and discussed first. There was discussion what kind of information would be released to the press. How the Fire Station handles press releases vs the Water Sewer department is different and how press releases should only come from the Superintendent and Fire Chief.
 It was agreed that press releases shall be the responsibility of the District Superintendent, Fire Chief, or the Board of Commissioners. Discussion ensued around employees not talking to the press. 

Motor Vehicle Accident Policy was reviewed next. 
Mr. Digregorio wanted it noted that he spoke with Lilly and she complimented on what a great job Mrs. Snow did on getting her information that she needed and how well they interact with each other.  
NON PUBLIC TO REVIEW SEALED MINUTES
Mr. Digregorio made a motion to enter into nonpublic at 6:46 p.m. under RSA 91-A: 3II (c) and RSA 91-A: 3 II (e), motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed by roll call vote Mike- yes, Tom-yes and Steve-yes. 

Meeting reconvened to public session at 6:50 p.m.

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to unseal the minutes from June 2017, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0.

Mr. Digregorio made a motion to unseal the minutes from August 2017, motion seconded by Mr. Buco; Motion passed 3-0-0.

There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned at 6:52 p.m. without objection.
Respectfully Submitted,

Stacy Bolduc,

Receptionist
FUTURE DATES
Commissioners meeting April 13, 2018 at 6:45 a.m. 

